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Missing a Beat
Bridging Ireland's Orchestral Gaps

A Review of Orchestral Provision in Ireland

Introductory note from The Arts Council/An Chomhairle Ealaíon
This note introduces the Report 'Missing a Beat: bridging Ireland's orchestral gaps', from the perspective of the Arts Council.

In response to feedback gathered during a major consultation process (2005), in the resulting document, Partnership for the Arts, the Arts Council undertook to “examine national orchestral needs and develop appropriate responses”
. 
This led to commissioning a review of orchestral provision in late 2007. Much of the primary research was undertaken during 2008 and 2009. The resulting report 'Missing a Beat, Bridging Ireland's Orchestral Gaps' written by Fergus Sheil, was finalised in November 2010. A postscript to the original report was written by the author in May 2012, in order to reflect developments since the original report was completed. This postscript is now appended to the original document.

The report offers an overview and analysis of issues affecting orchestral provision in Ireland. It draws upon a wide range of examples of international practice to illustrate what it regards as 'gaps' and to highlight the potential that may exist for development within Ireland. 
Beyond its usefulness as an important reference document, the report has the potential to stimulate both further dialogue and practical cooperation amongst a broad range of stakeholders within the music sector. In this regard, the report itself notes and anticipates the need for the music sector to develop new models of practice. Embracing such an approach may prove to be essential in terms of ensuring the longer term development and sustainability of orchestral music provision in Ireland. 

While the economic environment has changed a great deal since the research was originally commissioned and notwithstanding the implications of these changes for the development of orchestral provision in Ireland at least within the short to medium term, it is nonetheless important to carefully consider the analysis offered within the report and reflect on its subsequent findings and recommendations.
In light of this and mindful of significant interest in this subject within the music community, the Arts Council is now making the document available both to those who contributed so generously during the research phase and to a wider interested public. 

N.B. the report reflects the views of its author, based on this research. It does not represent a statement of policy or strategy on the part of the Arts Council. 

The Arts Council would welcome feedback and response to the contents of the report. Please contact Imelda Dervin (Acting Head of Music & Opera) at:

The Arts Council

70, Merrion Square

Dublin 2

imelda.dervin@artscouncil.ie
� Partnership for the Arts in practice 2006-2008 p. 29 (The Arts Council, 2005)
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